COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION
245-0045

Urban Trails Committee
Minutes
June 8, 2004
Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. Those present from the Committee were:

Janet Hollingsworth Clark Reives
Judy Craddock Tim Fry
Craig Parker

Also present were Dusty Dunbar and Michele Rohrbach.
Approval of Minutes

Craig/Janet. Motion passed.

Announcements

Tim is on schedule for RFC meeting next week. Michele reminded him that they meet at
7:00pm.

There were no further announcements.
New Business

Craig said the float trip was great. Dusty talked about challenges at both Bridgeport and
Whitewater.

There was no further new business.

Old Business

Craig said he could get proxy for his HOA Board regarding the canal in his subdivision.
There was no further old business.

Committee Updates

Canal Banks — Nothing to report.

Redlands — Nothing to report.



Property Trade — Nothing to report.

Outreach/Public Awareness — Judy said turnout for the Bike Festival was low but seeds were
planted. Think event will be bigger next year. UTC should consider a sculpture next year. $
was issue and Chris will look at for next year.

Riverfront Walk for Health went as Michele had expected. The only people to show up were
those that normally ride their bikes there on Saturday. A few people walked up from the Botanic
Gardens to look at the amphitheater. Thinking about pairing up with either Heart Association or
Lung Association to make more successful for next year.

Judy added that looking into having a table at Tour of the Valley. Craig and Judy interested in
doing ride but think they can still work the table.

No Thoroughfare Wash — Kent was out of town.

Public Comment

Dusty said serious hearings on trails: Colony Road (F %2 & 32 2 in Clifton) with trail along
Highline Canal. She stated River Ranch trail issue fell through the sieve. Michele asked her if
she had spoken with Pat Kennedy and Steve Moore about their meeting with Lit Dupont and the
agreement they reached?

County transportation department will be holding open house in Clifton in the fall. Working on
Gateway plan. Update to road and bridge specs. Dusty thinks one size fits all make for first-rate
trails. Perhaps need “rural” and “urban” standards. Reminded everyone about Bypass meeting
next Tuesday, 4pm to 7pm at Two Rivers.

Tim asked about Monument Road, told it was pushed back.

There was no further public comment.

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 6:10pm.



